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Reference: 

1. NRC meeting agenda dated September 17, 2020 [ADAMS accession number ML20261H377]

In preparation for EPRI’s closed technical meeting on January 12, 2021, with NRC staff (Reference 1) we are 

forwarding one (1) copy of copyrighted Presentation slides regarding the following technical report that was 

previously submitted to NRC for information only (ML20244A027). 

Closed Meeting Presentation Materials Regarding 1/12/2021 NRC Meeting with EPRI-Materials Reliability 

Program (Agenda ML20261H377) 

Also included is an affidavit requesting that this copyrighted information in the Presentation slides be withheld from 

public disclosure.  The document includes the proper markings on them in accordance with 10 CFR 2.390(a)(4).   

Based on the information in the Presentation slides, and the great extent of redaction required (>75% of the text and 

figures), EPRI will not generate a redacted copy of this presentation for inclusion in ADAMS.  Since the NRC 

requested an information only copy of this 628-page technical report, the labor cost and burden associated with 

producing a redacted copy is unwarranted and inappropriate given the minimal public benefit of providing a 

redacted version with so many pages of redactions.   

If you have any questions, please contact Brian Burgos at 724-610-8559 or Kyle Amberge at 

704-595-2039.

Sincerely, 

Christopher R. Koehler, Xcel Energy Brian Burgos, EPRI 

MRP RIC Chair Sr. Program Manager - MRP 

cc: Joseph Holonich (NRC) 

      MRP RIC Members 








